
Enfield Conservation Commission 
November 1, 2018 Agenda 
  
7:00PM:  Call meeting to order 
  
  
Approval of October minutes 
  
 Permit by Notification:  Scott Williams, Pathways Consultants, is applying for a expedited permit to 
replace a retaining wall, 35 Algonquin Rd, Vince Memoli.   
  

Alan: 
  
We appreciate you getting us on the agenda for the Conservation Commission hearing on 
November 1st at 7 p.m.  As discussed, the following is intended to give you an overview of the 
project. 
  
The project is located at 35 Algonquin Road in Enfield, NH, on property owned by Vince Memoli.  
The project involves the in-kind replacement of an existing failing concrete retaining wall along 
the Crystal Lake shoreline using precast concrete blocks.  The new wall is approximately 75 feet 
long by 3.5 feet high by 2.5 feet wide, and includes a short return wall on the north end, and a 6-
foot wide graded ramp with return walls for access to the existing seasonal floating dock.  Work 
will be performed “in the dry” during the winter lake drawdown period between November and 
December 2018.  The project includes a total of 454 square feet (SF) of permanent/temporary 
impacts waterward of the ordinary high water line and within the NHDES wetland jurisdiction, 
encompassing 192 SF of permanent impacts related to the footprint of the new wall, and 262 SF 
of temporary impacts within the lake bed for temporary sediment and erosion controls.  The 
wetland impacts qualify for a NHDES Wetlands Permit By Notification, and we would like the 
Conservation Commission to sign this application so that it qualifies for an expedited 10-day 
review period.  The project also requires a NHDES Shoreland Permit By Notification for 
approximately 1,300 SF of temporary impacts landward of the ordinary high water line related 
to wall construction, access, and staging areas, but this application does not require 
Conservation Commission review.  The project also includes temporary sediment and erosion 
controls during the work, and restoration of the disturbance areas. 
  
We will provide copies of the application materials and design plans to you prior to the hearing 
date.  We will also plan to bring extra copies of plans and materials to the hearing. 
  
We appreciate your consideration of this application.  Please let us know if you have any 
questions prior to the hearing. 
  
Thanks, 
  
Scott A. Williams, P.E., Project Manager 
Pathways Consulting, LLC 
240 Mechanic Street, Suite 100 
Lebanon, New Hampshire 03766 
Phone: (603) 448-2200 Ext. 130 Fax: (603) 448-1221 
Email: scott.williams@pathwaysconsult.com 

  



  
Glen and Shirley Green application for retaining wall repair 
  
 Shoreland Permit by Notification:  Dolores Burns, Map#44, Lot#18-1, 49 Algonguin Rd., to build 
attached garage, 30ft x 18ft, impact area 1200sq ft 
  
 Action for Wildlife:  John Welenc’s update on maps in Town office 
  
  10/20/18:  Wildlife observation station:  Strickland and Theis finished stag one of the Wildlife 
observation station.  They removed 50 Buckthorn saplings and a clump of Multi-flora Rose.  Work was 
done in concordance with Shoreline Protection Act.  All work was done by hand, roots and stumps were 
left in place.  Specially made black plastic bags were placed on Buckthorn stumps to prevent re-
sprouting.  Theis grass seeded top of area.  Phase II will be waiting until spring to view results.  May 
expand invasive removal, and then place a bench or benches.  Thanks to DPW who hauled off the 
invasive species. 
  
Town Wildflower: No rules or regulations that Town Manager Ryan Aylesworth knows about.  Compose 
a list of 5 to choose from. 
  
 Intent to Cut:   None 
  
Report on Harris Brook census: Jerry Theis to summarize  
  
11/03/18:  Annual Meeting on Conservation Commissions 
  
 Adjourn 
 


